August 2025 Newsletter



Hey Sharon, what do you think about a mural in town? Lots of municipalities in York County and throughout the state of SC have murals painted somewhere prominently. These murals prompt people that may be passing through to stop and check out what the town may have to offer and to take a picture in front of the mural!

Submit your ideas to town hall at townofsharon@comporium.net for a mural that encompasses all things Sharon. The history, heritage, people and maybe even a slogan would be nice. The tentative location would be at Pop's Attic! We look forward to your ideas!



A huge "thank you" to Sharon Fire Department for their assistance before, during and after our fireworks here in town! A special 'thank you" to Jaclyn Lifsey and her family for coming out and helping clean up the mess.



The Fresh Farmers & Artisan Market will be held Saturday, August 2nd it will coincide with Cars & Coffee every 1st Saturday of the month starting at 7am! If you plan on participating this year or know someone that may be intersted please contact Dave Ladish at The Sharon Grill at www.thesharongrill.com.



Students return back to school, Monday August 4th.



Sharon Town Council meet on the <u>second Monday of each month</u>, if you would like to attend or have something to share, please join us at 7pm on **August 11th.** We encourage your input and feedback regarding things around town.



The Senior Luncheon at Sharon Methodist Church will be on **August 15th** from 11am until 12:30pm. Free meal served, and entertainment provided. Donations are appreciated. These luncheons are held on the **3rd Friday of each month.**



Saturday, **August 23rd**, from 10am - 5pm Celebrating 40 years of summer tradition at York Summerfest, York SC!



VBS at Sharon United Methodist Church on Saturday, **August 23rd**From 10:00am – 3:00pm at 3850 York St, Sharon.

Ages 3 (potty trained) to 12 years old!









Pop's Attic 3RD Annual Labor Day Sale! **Aug 29th - Sept 1st**50% Off

Everything in store Cash only please!

Antiques-Collectables—Furniture-Holiday Decorations
Household Items-Medical Equipment—Tools- And More!



With the high heat temperatures we have been experiencing its important to remember a few things:

- stay hydrated seek shade and/or air conditioning whenever possible
- wear loose fitting clothing plan outdoor activities for cooler part of day

 keep curtains/blinds closed to block sunlight - use your oven less - check on your neighbors (elderly) – listen to your body for warning signs of heat exhaustion – be prepared for possible power outages



Congratulations to Thomas Neebling at 3588 Ramsey Rd for earning the "Yard of the Month" for July! Your yard, driveway and porch are so tidy, and the crepe myrtles and other flowers look great! Mr. Neebling will receive a \$20 Walmart gift card and a sign in his yard recognizing him as "Yard of the Month"!

Thank you for setting an example in the community! #KSB

If you have something you would like to have us share in our monthly newsletter, please contact Sharon Town Hall at 803-927-1927 or townofsharon@comporium.net.